
 

 
 

 
Proposed Amendment to User Fee By-law – Fire and Emergency Services  

Fire Response to Motor Vehicle Collisions 
 

On Wednesday, March 1, 2016 at 9:30 a.m., in the Council Chambers, at the address 
below, the Committee of Council will consider an amendment to User Fee By-law 380-
2003, as amended, with regard to: 
 

 User fees related to motor vehicle collisions and motor vehicle fire responses 
 
The proposal is to amend Schedule F of the City’s User Fee By-law in order to align the 
City rate with Ministry of Transportation revised response rates. 
 
A rate increase of 2.1% has recently been approved by the Ministry of Transportation, 
based on the Consumer Price Index. 
 
Responses to motor vehicle collisions or fires that occur on Highway 410 are invoiced to 
the Ministry of Transportation, and responses to motor vehicle collisions or fires that 
occur on Highway 407 are invoiced to the 407/ETR. When Brampton Fire and 
Emergency Services responds to motor vehicle collisions or fires on any City street and 
the vehicle owner is not a resident of Brampton, the owner is charged the same 
applicable user fee. 
 
The Ministry of Transportation rate per fire truck has increased from $450.00 per hour to 
$459.45 per hour.  The half-hour rate has increased from $225.00 per hour to $229.76 
per hour per truck.  The City proposal is that all motor vehicle response rates be 
amended to align with the revised Ministry of Transportation rates. 
 
The new rates would be effective April 1, 2017.   
 
Information is available for review in the City Clerk’s Office, at the address below, during 
regular business hours, and on the City website: www.brampton.ca under City Hall and 
Meetings & Agendas.   
 
Anyone interested in speaking to this matter or making written submissions should 
contact the City Clerk’s Office no later than 4:30 p.m. on February 28, 2017.  If 
Committee decides to defer this matter, no further public notice will be given. 
 
Dated: February 22, 2017 

 
P. Fay, City Clerk 
2 Wellington St. W., Brampton, ON  L6Y 4R2 
905 874-2115 (voice), 905 874-2119 (fax), 905 874-2130 (TTY) 
cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca                                                                           
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